
Trustee Board
The Presbyterian Church in Canada
50 Wynford Drive
Toronto, ON M

June 14,2024

Laura Loney
Manager of Heritage Planning, Planning and Development
The Corporation of the Town of Halton Hills
I Halton Hills Drive
Halton Hills, ON L7G 5G2

To whom it may concern:

I write regarding the potential designation of 499 Guelph Street, Norval as a Heritage
building. I write to express our concern about such a designation.

As the notice regarding the possible Heritage designation reads, the site has "significant
value" due "to its associations...with the growth of Presbyterian congregations within the
Township of Esquesing."

That association with the growth of Presbyterian congregations has been an evolving one
over the history of the building since it was built in 1878. In fact, the building itself has

evolved - signage has changed, windows in the basement have been changed, an elevator
was added all of those are part of a congregational building evolving in the community in
which it exists.

Part of the Heritage of a church building is that it has evolved as the community has

evolved. A church building becomes a testimony to the evolution of community and
culture. To impose a heritage designation on the building is to block that evolution in the
future. Heritage designation forces the community of faith in the church building to live
in a previous time, not in the present time with the changes of the present moment. In so

doing Heritage designation prevents the building from bearing witness to future
generations of the ways in which buildings evolve over time. Part of the historic beauty
of an older church building is understanding how it has evolved and changed and why
those changes took place. Heritage designation prevents the building from being a living
presence in the community.

Part of the evolution of church in Canada in the present moment is that historic church
denominations are selling buildings to newly arrived in Canada expressions of
Christianity. Expressions of Christianity that have long and deep history in other parts of



the world, even while they seem new to Canadians. Just as Presbyterians arrived in the
Norval area and settled down to have a presence in the community, including the building
at 499 Guelph Street, St Gregorious (Indian) Orthodox Church is choosing to settle down
in Norval in the same building but bringing its own expression and worship. This change
is something that future generations will point to as the living history of the building.

If the reports in the Halton Hills News of April 16,2024
https://www.haltonhillstoday.callocal-news/town-forging-ahead-with-heritaee-
desi tr 89 are correct, the fears
expressed by town councillors about the new owners of the church building, St.
Gregorious (Indian) Orthodox Church, raise questions about how welcoming Halton Hills
is to new arrivals who wish to join the community. Hopefully the council will warmly
welcome this new Christian community into Halton Hills.

The request is that the Council would not designate the building rather choosing to trust
that the new church will be able to help the building to evolve just as Norval evolves.

Yours sincerely,

Peter Bush, BA, MA, MTS, MDiv, DD
Convenor, Trustee Board
The Presbyterian Church in Canada






